
Public Notice 
The Oregon State Marine Board is soliciting comments on: 
 
 
Petition to amend OAR 250-020-0221 to allow the use 
of electric motors at a slow-no wake speed on Gold 
Lake in Lane County 

 

Petition Summary: 
On August 5, 2019, the Marine 
Board received a petition 
requesting that the Marine Board 
“allow the use of electric 
motors at a slow-no wake 
speed on Gold Lake, Lane 
County, Oregon.”   
 
How do I participate? 
Submit written comments during 
the public comment period by 
mail, fax, or email. 
 
Send written comments by 
mail, fax, or email to: 
Jennifer Cooper 
Rules Coordinator 
435 Commercial St NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
Fax: 503-378-4597 
Email: 
osmb.rulemaking@oregon.gov 
 
Written comments due:   
 

5 p.m., Friday, September 27, 
2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What happens after the public 
comment period? 
At the conclusion of the public comment 
period, agency staff will consider all the 
comments, evaluate the merits of the 
petition, and will subsequently bring a 
recommendation whether or not to open 
rulemaking before the 5-member Marine 
Board at the October 24, 2019 Board 
Meeting in Salem, Oregon. Public 
comment on this petition will not be 
accepted at the Board Meeting. 
 
The Marine Board will hear the petition 
and staff’s recommendation. The Marine 
Board may: 

• Direct staff to initiate the rulemaking 
process to consider the petition 
proposal; or 

• Deny the petition and take no further 
action. 

 
If the Board directs the staff to initiate 
rulemaking, additional comment will be 
sought before final rule adoption. 

 

Where can I get more information? 
You can view an electronic copy of the 
entire petition online at:  
 

https://www.oregon.gov/osmb/info/Doc
uments/Rulemaking/PetitionLetterGoldL
ake.pdf 

 
You can also view the petition and 
related documents in person at the State 
Marine Board office in Salem, OR. 

 
 
Oregon State Marine Board 
435 Commercial St NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
Phone: 503-378-8587 
Fax: 503-378-4597 
 
Website: 
www.boatoregon.com  
 
 
Would you like to be included   
in the agency's rulemaking 
process?  
 
To receive Oregon State Marine 
Board Rule Notifications by 
postal mail, send us your name 
and mailing address in writing 
to:    
 
Oregon State Marine Board  
Attn: Jennifer Cooper  
435 Commercial Street NE, 
Suite #400  
Salem, OR 97301  
 
OR    
 
To receive notification by email, 
send your name and email 
address to: 
jennifer.cooper@oregon.gov 
   
Thank you for your interest and 
involvement in the rulemaking 
process.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Issued: August 12, 2019 
By: Josh Mulhollem  
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